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Dear Readers, 

Julie continues to recuperate following 
her planned surgery which took place 
just after she wrote the front-page 
article for the October Kingsland News. 
In a statement she says, 

 ñI am extremely thankful for all the 
prayer and care that I have received 
over the last few weeks, thankful to 
have come out the other side still me, 
thankful for the amazing things that the 
NHS can do, thankful to be alive and 
kicking and like many people thankful 
to have been made starkly aware of 
what is important in life ï family and 
faith.  

It will be a while before I am fully 
functioning, but I am around and will no 
doubt bump into many of you as I 
journey back to full health and the 
doctors let me loose on you all again. 
Please continue to support Jean 
Barbour and Dave Davies, Lorna Noon 
and Joc Whitbread  (Churchwardens 
and the deputies) who are shouldering 
the responsibility until then.  

Every blessing to you all, Rev Julie 
Read.ò 

      

Churchwarden Jean Barbour has also 
recently undergone surgery, and we 
are very thankful that this has been 
successful.  Jean is now recovering 
well. 

Meanwhile a dedicated team continues 
the work and services of the Church.  
On October 12th the school Harvest 
Thanksgiving in the morning and the 
evening service for the Church were 
held.  We are all grateful for the 
splendid Harvest Supper we enjoyed ï 
thanks Pam, Joc, Heather and helpers!.   

In November there will be the Service 
of Remembrance at 10.50 am on 
Sunday 12th; after the service on 
Sunday 26th there will be a Turkey 
Lunch, and a fundraising Soup and 
Pudding Lunch will be held at Gable 
Croft on Saturday 4th.   

December is rapidly approaching, and, 
with it, the need to prepare first for 
Advent beginning on Sunday 3rd, and 
then for Christmas.  Details of planned 
services will be in the December 
Kingsland News, and we look forward 
to seeing you at some or all of them. 

David Noon (Editor) 
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Voices from the Past 
 

Margaret Taylor, who taught at Kingsland 

School in the 1970's, and who now lives in 

Bircher, has recently unearthed a cassette 

tape on which have been recorded two 

performances made by the children of both 

Kingsland and Eardisland schools.  

Margaret Chappell was headteacher at 

Eardisland when it closed in 1979 and still 

lives in Monkland.  Both Margarets were 

involved in the performances - and are still 

good friends! 
 

One recording, made in the summer of 

1978 in the Coronation Hall, is of the 

Kingsland junior pupils singing 'Johnny 

Appleseed'.  The other, sung jointly by the 

pupils of both Kingsland and Eardisland 

schools in December 1977 and recorded in 

Kingsland Church is 'A Christmas Journey'.  

This displayed a genuine ox head as the 

centrepiece of a banquet scene to help to 

create a Victorian atmosphere! (What 

happened to 'Health and Safety'?) 
 

Both recordings have now been transferred 

to a CD and although the recording quality 

is not quite up to modern standards the 

singing is absolutely delightful. 
 

Were you there? Did you sing? Would you 

like a copy of the CD in exchange for a few 

bob for school funds? Then phone Margaret 

Taylor at 01568 780243 and it will be 

yours! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fitness 
Pilates Classes 

 

Eardisland Village Hall  
 

Every Tuesday Morning 
 

9.45 and 11.10 am 
 

Contact: Barbara 
 

Tel: 01544 388697 
 

Mobile: 07837420152 
 

Email: fitcats@btinternet.com 
 

 

Web: www.kfitnesspilates.wordpress.com 
 

ROB MADDY  
BOILER SERVICES 

 

GAS AND OIL 
SERVICE AND REPAIR  

AGA AND RAYBURN 
GAS SAFE AND OFTEC  

REGISTERED  
 

01981 251660 
07903617303 

mailto:fitcats@btinternet.com
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Community Wheels      
 

Do you have a Need for Transport?  

Community Wheels is the provider of 

Community Transport across north and 

central Herefordshire.  We provide door-to-

door travel for people of all ages who do 

not have access to a car and are unable to 

use public transport due to personal 

mobility difficulties or its unavailability.  

Ring for more information on 01568 

615785 

 

We Need You!  Due to the success of 

Community Wheels, we are currently 

looking for new volunteer drivers. If you 

are over 21, have a car and some spare time 

then Community Wheels would love to 

hear from you.  A few hours a week could 

make a huge difference to someone without 

transport.  Our drivers volunteer their time 

and receive payment for the miles they 

drive.

Volunteers with Community Wheels will: 
1. Help others in the community 

2. Learn new skills 

3. Meet new people and make some 

great friends 

4. Have fun! 
 

Please contact me for an informal chat on 

01568 737940 or email 

linda.jones@hvoss.org.uk    
 

Linda Jones 

 
The Arts Society Teme Valley 
 

Indians Buffalo and Storms: The 

American West in 19
th

 Century Art  

The story of migration to the American 

West, illustrated in paintings by artists who 

followed it.   An illustrated lecture at 

Ludlow Assembly Rooms.  Wednesday 15
th
 

November, 2017, at 2.15pm.  Visitors 

welcome £8 

 

mailto:linda.jones@hvoss.org.uk
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Beth Davis  

Mobile Hairdresser 
¶ Level 3 qualified 

¶ Fully Insured 

¶ Salon Experience with menôs 
and womenôs hair  

¶ 10% introductory discount 
for new customers 

¶ Appointments for daytime or 
evening available 

So go on: 
TREAT YOURSELF! 
Please contact me on: 

01568 615943 
07581778983 

bethan311@hotmail.co.uk 


